CANYON LAKE FOREST POA July 18, 2024
MEETING MINUTES
Board Members in Attendance- President Monica Orms, Vice-President Alva ; Treasurer Melissa White; Secretary Pam Rabke, (4 of 5 present: Quorum established).    Absent – Pool Director Debbie Hardy
Members Attending:   10 homeowners signed in (not including Board members).  Meeting was called to order by President at 7:00pm.
APPROVAL of: June 8, 2024 Annual Meeting Minutes: Copies were available and had been posted to the webpage.  Secretary made motion to approve as written, second by President.  Minutes approved.
OFFICER/DIRECTOR/COMMITTEE CHAIR REPORTS:
POOL:  In pool director’s absence, the President presented update on the pool area.  The awnings/picnic tables previously approved will begin construction soon.  The contractor has supplies and is waiting on utilities to mark where lines are.  She also presented 3 bids for purchase and installation of 4 toilets (3 at pool and 1 at clubhouse). The Board approved a bid for 4 higher grade (regular flush) toilets from a known contractor with prior knowledge and volunteer experience with pool area plumbing. 
The President noted that the pool is being brushed daily with wire brush to remove some black algae that has appeared.  The chemicals have also been adjusted upward for the remainder of the summer.  
A member suggested a sign for pool users to clean feet off before entering pool.
ACC BUILDING & COMPLIANCE: ACC member Gary Hines presented the following for approval:
1. 2024 Ronda Court: prior preliminary approval given at a previous meeting, formal approval is now recommended.  ACC approves.  Board concurs.
2. 1158 Springwater (Lot 925): New build; septic applied for but not yet approved and other requirements met:  ACC recommends approval subject to receipt of septic approval; Board concurs.
3. 654 Hillcrest Forest: owner requesting a lot combination.  Construction involves combining two structures on two lots.  ACC recommends approval of lot combination subject to county approval of existing septic system.  Board concurs with approval of lot combination, with requirement that Comal County is aware of additional construction and approves septic.  A letter from Comal County acknowledging the new construction and approval of existing septic is required.
Gary also mentioned that the ACC does not ever perform architectural or civil engineering reviews.     The ACC only reviews such plans provided by owners at their own expense to ensure the POA’s Deed Restrictions are met.  At Gary’s suggestion this wording should be added to all communications, including emails and forms, as well as to the website.
CLUBHOUSE REPORT: 
At the annual meeting, we voted on Michelle Imes for clubhouse director but still needed a 3rd member of the ACC.  Since the meeting, Mary Perroni has volunteered to take on the clubhouse director position and Michelle has agreed to move to the ACC position which is a better fit for her at this time.  President moved this change be approved, Alva seconded and motion passed.
 The toilet in the men’s restroom will be replaced as mentioned earlier in the POOL report.  Additional repairs needed include caulking the wall facing the lake and repairing some gutters. 
The President discussed the installation of the new 2 newly approved AC units.  The 2 units should total $2,160 which will include a 3 year warranty and new braces, materials only.   The President presented 3 bids for labor to install the 2 units and reinstall trim work, inside and out.  She moved for the bid of $280 by a member in the neighborhood to be accepted, which happened to be the lowest bid, Treasurer seconded and motion passed. 
TREASURER:   Treasurer reported annual dues were increased at the annual meeting to $75, resulting in an increase in total annual dues.  Dues & Subscriptions is up due to higher QuickBooks expenses and additional costs from webpage modifications.  The accounts receivable were $62K on 6/30/24.  Of this amount, $18K is past due over 2 years. Collection of this year’s dues are going well.  At the end of last month bank accounts were at $101K but are currently at $116K due to recent dues collections.
OLD BUSINESS: 
Clubhouse fencing project using large limestone blocks:  The President noted that once 3 bids were received for the butter blocks discussed at the annual meeting, the total cost, including delivery and installation/placement of the blocks is outside our financial scope approved at the annual meeting.  Other options were discussed and will be investigated further.  An attendee offered to check into donated wood poles which could be combined with large cable wire to create something similar to other fencing in the area near the ramp/Clubhouse.  
NEW BUSINESS:   
Fall Workday:  Board will look at dates in November that do not interfere with Veterans Day Parade.  Possible dates are:  Nov. 2, 9 or 16.  
Close the Pool on National Nite Out Event:  The attendees and Board discussed having a pot-luck event at the pool on October 1, 2024 to celebrate National Nite Out.  The POA will offer water and ice.  President moved and Treasurer seconded:  Approved.  
Neighborhood Fire Hydrants: The President reported she had spoken to a Texas Water representative (Ted) and he said the cost for hydrants has increased significantly up to $12000 -$17,000 each.   They don’t have the budget to do it this year but will put us up for next year with an agreed participation of 50% of the cost, budget allowing.  The mapping report of the system was completed years ago when two of the 5 hydrants desired were installed.  The sites in consideration are Westview Court near Canyon Bend; Valley Forest near Canyon Bend; and Hillclimb between Lake Forest and Grandview Forest.   The fire department will determine which location needs to be completed first based on risk factors. 
OPEN MEMBER FORUM –
No further questions or comments. 
ADJOURNED:  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:02pm.
